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23 May 2023 
 
Dear Resident , 
 

I write with an update on the delayed car park painting project.  The project will be 
delivered by Archway Highway Services.  An accredited company with a successful 
portfolio, managed by a person who was born and raised in Kennington and for that 
reason is excited to be working with us.  They apologise for the delay in the project. 
 
We will be reaching out to residents with vehicles.  For those without one, we kindly 
ask that your friends, family, visitors are reminded that access to Opal Street and 
Isabella car park areas will be restricted on the following dates: 
 
Tuesday 13th June 2023 
Wednesday 14th June 2023 
(If needed) Thursday 15th June 2023 
 
The project will commence at 08:00 each day and finish 14:30. Domestic waste 
collection (Lambeth Council through Serco) will happen after 15:00 on Tuesday 13 
June and Thursday 15 June (irrespective of whether we need a third day for the 
project). 
 

Should you have any questions with regards to this, please contact us on 0207 926 
8105 or cottingtonclose@lambeth.gov.uk or visit us during our office hours. 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Idham Ramadi 

Estate Director 
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